
 

 

 

                          This Wednesday 

                                 August 09th 

                                         6:00 p.m. 
 

Joe’s Pizza 
819 Jordan St.,  

Mount Vernon, IL 62864  
 
High School Graduates 
through 30’s 
 

Join us for  
discussion 
pizza, and fun 
 

Hope to see you!  

18th. Sunday 
 

Draw near to your servants, O 
Lord, and answer their pray-
ers with unceasing kindness, 
that, for those who glory in 

you as their Creator and 
guide, you may restore what 

you have created 
and keep safe what you have 
restored. Through our Lord 

Jesus Christ, your Son, 
who lives and reigns with you 
in the unity of the Holy Spirit, 

God, for ever and ever  
Amen 

CALENDAR WINNERS 
July 31, 2023 

 

Marilyn Roberts  
Centralia   

 

Rachel Murphy  
Freeburg 

Eighteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time - CYCLE A 

August 6, 2023 

Parish Family of St. Mary, Centralia & St. Mary, Mt. Vernon  

424 E. Broadway                                    
Centralia, Illinois 62801                                                                        

(618) 532-6291  
 

Father Steve’s Office Hours - Tuesday, August 8, 2023 - Friday, August 11, 2023 

Tuesday, August 8, 2023 - 9:00 a.m. - 11:30 a.m. 
Wednesday, August 9, 2023 - 9:00 a.m. - 11:30 a.m. 
Friday, August 11, 2023 - 1:00 p.m. - 3:00 p.m. 
 
 
 

FOR APPOINTMENT CONTACT THE OFFICE 532-6291 

Tuesday, August 8, 2023 - 1:30 p.m. - 4:00 p.m. 
Thursday, August 10, 2023 - 9:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 

Friday, August 11, 2023 - 9:30 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. 
 
 

 

FOR APPOINTMENT CONTACT SUE 244-1559 

The Chosen 
Join us at St. Mary’s 
to view and  discuss  
the hit series... 
                  The Chosen. 
 
 

Starting this Thursday 
 Evening at 6:00 p.m. 
 

Gather in St. Mary  
School Cafeteria 
Snacks provided.. 
 
Discussion with... 
Seminarian Luke  
Fitzgerald after the viewing! 



ST. MARY PARISH SUPPORT (7/30/2023) 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

visit: stmarycentralia.org 

Thank you for supporting 
 St. Mary Parish and School 

 

You may place your envelope in  
the basket at St. Lawrence, Sandoval or St. 
Mary, Mt. Vernon or any neighboring parish 

and your gift will be credited to you. 

For those who are sick, homebound, in the hospital or suffer-
ing in any way, especially: Blain Loll, Robin Cimera, Waylon 
Vick, Natasha Lang, Brian “Gooter” Gurthrie, Ruby Stratmann, 
Deb Steward, Mark Schwartz, Father Jim Doughery, The suffer-
ing of Ukraine and all Covid19 patients.  
For those in Care Centers, and Specialized Living Centers…
May they stay safe and healthy.  
For those serving in the Armed Forces especially:  
Dylan Huether or away at College…  
 

Saturday, August 5, 2023 
   4:00 p.m. St. Mary Church  
   Ted & Mary Guinzy +  
Sunday, August 6, 2023 
   10:30 a.m. St. Mary Church 
   Mary Ballagh +  
   Tuesday, August 8, 2023  
    12:00 p.m. St. Mary Hospital Chapel 
    Dr. Charles Fischer +  
 Friday, August 11, 2023  
     8:30 a.m. - St. Mary Chapel  
   Beverly Kelly +  
Saturday, August 12, 2023 
   4:00 p.m. St. Mary Church  
   Gordon Elliston +  
Sunday, August 13, 2023 
   10:30 a.m. St. Mary Church 
   Harold "Bud" Miller +  
   Lawrence & Agnes Goebel + 

 Contact CRE, 
Cassandra 

Groff 

Contact  
Deacon Dan 

532-6291 

STARTING 
IN THE 
FALL 



18th. SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
August 6, 2023 

 
 Last Saturday evening was a moment that filled us with gratitude 
for the abundant gifts bestowed upon us by God! As the storm 
clouds gathered and the tornado sirens blared, our sense of vulnera-
bility became apparent amidst the vastness of the world. In this un-
settling atmosphere, many of us found ourselves turning inward, 
seeking solace and guidance through faith. 
 The darkening sky mirrored the uncertainty and turbulence within, 
and we yearned for clarity and tranquility as the storm approached. 
In such moments, prayer and meditation offered comfort and reas-
surance, enabling us to draw strength from God and find the courage 
to face whatever challenges lay ahead. Our faith's teachings remind-
ed us of the enduring significance of faith, hope, and love even 
amidst darkness and uncertainty. 
 As the rain began to fall and distant thunder echoed, we realized 
the need to surrender to certain things beyond our control. In the 
shelter of our church or quiet spaces, we discovered a sacred ref-
uge, a place to pour out our thoughts and emotions. The flickering 
candles and images of saints served as reminders of the countless 
others who sought comfort and guidance throughout history. 
 After Mass, Seminarian Luke and myself braved the rain and man-
aged to find a wonderful place for dinner, still with power. As we en-
joyed our feast, messages started pouring in about the situation 
back in Centralia at the rectory: no power and a large, formerly beau-
tiful oak tree lying across the driveway. But before midnight, a crew 
had arrived and begun the 
cleanup. 
While yards can be cleaned, 
and new trees planted, we were 
grateful to hear that no serious 
injuries were reported. Through 
the grace of God, we remained 
blessed. Indeed, God is good all 
the time, and all the time God is 
good. With profound blessings, 
Fr. Steve. 

August 2023 
St. Mary Church Sanctuary Candle 

Verdeyen & Willenborg Families 

September 2023 Gene Uhls 

October 2023 David Schwartz 

November 2023 Harold “Pete” Aydt 

December 2023 Bill Nall & Carol Hollern 

January 2024 Corinno & Anna Leeta Darin 

February 2024 Alan & Rosalie Thomas 

March 2024 Elliston & Garnier Families 

April 2024 Michelle Lehman  

May 2024 Ralph & Bernice Sprehe  

June 2024 Henry, Dorothy, Theresa Verdeyen    

July 2024 Dr. Jerry Beguelin 

August 2024 Mary Ballagh  

September 2024 Gene Uhls 

 

August 2023 
St. Mary Chapel Sanctuary Candle 
Mary Louise & Gordon Elliston 

September 2023 Robert & Gary Kabat 

October 2023 Dr. Charles Fischer 

November 2023 Anthony M. Pautler 

December 2023 Donald Kelly 

January 2024 Louisa Marcum 

February 2024 OPEN 

March 2024 OPEN 

April 2024 OPEN 

May 2024 OPEN 

June 2024 OPEN 

July 2024 OPEN 

August 2024 OPEN 

September 2024 OPEN 

 

Hymns 8/6/2023 
 

Opening: (497) 
Tis Good Lord to be here 
 

Offertory: 591) 
Let all Mortal Flesh 
Communion: (638) 
Jesu, Joy of our Desiring 
 

Recessional: (580) 
Sing to the Mountains.  
 

Readings: 1038 



. 
 

The Transfiguration of the Lord 
“…then from the cloud came a voice that said, 
‘This is my beloved Son, with whom I am well 
pleased; listen to him.’” -Matthew 17:5 
 

When Peter, James and John heard this they immediately 
fell prostrate to the ground and they “were very much afraid. 
”We, too, may respond the same way when we hear God’s 
voice. How many times do you become fearful when invited 
to participate more fully in the life of the Church? Or, when 
someone says something negative about the Church, are 
you afraid to respond? Remember, we too, are beloved 
sons and daughters of God; Jesus is there to help us, but 
we need to listen. 



a



LITURGICAL MINISTERS LIST - IF YOU ARE NOT AVAILABLE PLEASE FIND A SUBSTITUTE 

      St. Mary Roman Catholic Church 
Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary 

424 E. Broadway Street 
Centralia, IL 62801  

 

 

 
 

Reverend Steven M. Pautler - Pastor 
Reverend Benny George - Parochial Vicar  

Deacon Dan Laquet - Deacon 
Mr. Luke Fitzgerald - Seminarian  

 
Theresa Hacker & Steven Pigg - Trustees 

Maria Pryor - Principal  
Cassandra Groff - Coordinator of Religious Education 

Susan Niepoetter - Treasure/Bookkeeper 
Katie Schmollinger - Administrative Assistant 

Lynn Featherilng - School Secretary 
 

Pastoral Council 
Joan Beguelin, Pete Donnelly, Garrett Ford, Lisa Guthrie 

Wayne Houser, Nancy Lukasik, Manny Maco, Cassandra Groff, 
Martina Maco, Mary Miller, Greg Schwartz, Nicole Sandahl, 

Mike Stock and Patty Williams, Steve Pigg, Theresa Hacker.  
 

Finance Council 
Greg Schwartz, Patty Williams, Louis Curl 

Jack Graham, Dr. David Knowles, Dan Laquet, Steve Pigg 
Nancy James, Rodney Resch, Susan Niepoetter.  

 

Parish Office: 618-532-6291 
School Office: 618-532-3473 
School Fax:  618-532-5180 

Rectory: 618-532-5041 
Fax: 618-532-4758  

bulletin@stmarycentralia.org  
 



7:30 a.m. 

 

All is clear! No critters 
in this school - ever! 

 



    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

 


